
Town Manager’s Update 
April 28, 2022

 
 
Announcements 
 

• The Town of Merrimack working with NH Department of Public Health and their partners, is 
hosting a COVID Vaccination Clinic on Thursday, 5/5/22 at the John O’Leary Adult 
Community Center at 4 Church St., Merrimack.  COVID 1st and 2nd boosters along with new 
primary shots are available for all three types of vaccines.  Call the Merrimack Town Hall at 
603 420-1440 or email welfare@merrimacknh.gov to schedule an appointment.   
 

• The Parks & Recreation is seeking to hire additional staff for this upcoming summer. Open 
positions include Camp Counselors, Lifeguards, Waterfront Director, Camp Office Secretary, 
Maintenance and Weekend Park Attendants. For questions contact the Parks & Recreation 
Department at 603-882-1046. To download an application, visit www.merrimacknh.gov/jobs. 
 

• The DEA National Prescription Drug Take Back will be held this Saturday, April 30th from 
10am- 2pm.  You can drop off your unused/expired prescription drugs in the designated bin 
located in the lobby of the Police Department.  As always, NO NEEDLES OR LIQUIDS.  
 

• A Firearm safety class (adult class) will be held at the Merrimack Police Department on 
Saturday, May 21st from 9:00-11:30 AM.  To register, please contact Community Services 
Officer William Vandersyde 603-420-1842 
 

• The Next Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day is Saturday May 7th from 8 AM to 12 
Pm in Milford at the Public Works Building (289 South Street, Milford). 
 
 

Town Manager’s Report 
 

• Pavement program for the year has been progressing quickly.  All base or shim paving has 
been completed. On Friday, April 29th the crews will be in to raise all of the sewer, water and 
drainage structures. Once all of the structures have been raised, Continental Paving will be 
back to place the final pavement on the roads.  
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